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DECEMBER 2020 MINUTES
ATTENTION: MEETING IS AT THE
MONROE COUNTY BOARD ASSEMBLY ROOM
112 S COURT ST
SPARTA, WI 54656
Due to the COVID-19 Pandemic, you may access the meeting remotely
Meeting link: https://monroecountywi.webex.com                         +14043971516 US Toll
Meeting number: 146 490 9254          Access Code: 146 490 9254   Password: SolidWaste
   Committee:	Solid Waste Management, Mark Halverson, Committee Chair   
  Date: 	Tuesday, December 15th, 2020
  Time:	4:00 PM
[bookmark: _GoBack]  Attendence:	Mark Halverson, Keith Giraud, Nodji Van Wychen, Jen Schmitz, Rod Sherwood
 Place:	County Board Assembly Room/Teleconference
		

1. Call To Order: Mark Halverson calls the meeting to order at 4:00 PM
2. Period of Public Comment: Terry Taylor believes that there is too much work for one operator on the landfill.  He is having trouble keeping up with the amount of loads coming into the landfill.  We are taking on more loads than we have in years past and it keeps increasing.  We are getting to the season where Terry would have to scrape boxes out, so he will have even less time to get all of the work done.  David believes it will cost about 140,000 dollars for another operator. 
3. Discussion/Action: Approval of October 2020 Minutes: Van Wychen motions, Giraud seconds.  Passed with 5 ayes.
4. Landfill and Departmental Operations
a. General Activities/Tonnage/Revenue/Load/Leachate Report: Gross tonnage is up 6% this year.  Tonnage less cover material is up .44%.  We have had more cover material this year due to our capping project.  Leachate tonnage out has substantially increased, up by about 500,000 gallons.  We are making progress in getting leachate out of the landfill.   
b. October 2020 Financial Report: 1.688 million in revenue 1.630 million in expenses.  Recycling program had $144,412 in revenue from our grant and $84,050 in expenses for a balance of $60,362. Clean sweep expenses were $13,388. Sand Creek post remediation had expenditures of $4,582.  Ridgeville I closure and long term care account had $21,448 in expenditures.  Net Solid Waste Funds balance $78,443 and a total Cash Balance of $136,450. Total Closure and Long term care account $10,000  interest earned with a balance of $311,478.  Total Long Term Care account is $1,476,201. Total Facilities Reserve balance is $278,852.
5. Discussion/Action: Leachate Treatment System Contract: Jayson from Apex companies introduced himself.  The company, Apec Efficiency Solutions that originally installed the system no longer exists.  They are paying off $31,800 of the original contract.  Apex Water Soluions is entering into a new agreement with us.  They will continue to provide services to the project.  It will cost the landfill $100 for the contract, and the landfill will have to cover service to the electrical systems and the plumbing in the building.  Apex will still cover the motors and pumps.  Corncob will still service their pieces of the system.  Everything has been staying together a lot better than it has before.  The new discs have been in for six weeks and are still in good shape.  Jayson believes the system could be fully commissioned in 2-3 months if Corncob can get all their systems functioning properly.  The old performance guarantee no longer applies.  The county attorney believes the agreement may need to be revised.  The contract should include some of the history of why this new agreement is needed.  He also believes the phrasing should be changed when mentioning parties who are not a part of the contract (Corncob).  It also needs to be known whose insurance covers it when an employee from a different company gets injured.  If we get to the point where Corncob cannot be brought to full operation, then Apex will replace it with a tubular system.  We can look again when we have the final draft of the contract.  
6. Discussion/Action: Resolution Approving The Transfer Of 
Solid Waste Facilities Reserve Funds: We need to tap into our reserve funds to pay for the partial capping project.  We have had significant expenses for leachate hauling, and the leachate treatment system has not been running consistently.  We are requesting to use 275,000 dollar of our reserve funds.  Van Wychen motions, Schmitz seconds, motion passes with 5 ayes.
7. Discussion: Plan of Operations First Review from DNR: Plan of ops was sent to the DNR, and was sent back on October 30th.  Erik was hoping to have less than 26 mark ups on the plan of ops.  There were 19.  It is typical for the plan of ops to get returned the first time.  We tried to get approved for tires to be used to be for daily cover.  It was turned down because it is against code.  We are waiting for them to respond to our second submittal.  It usually takes 2-3 submissions.  Erik believes it should be done by April.
8. Discussion: Per-Capita Tax for Clean Sweep: Clean sweep bill for chemicals was $13,388 for a population of 46,944 meaning the cost was about $.28 per capita.
9. Discussion: Future Landfill Expansion Financial Breakdown: David sent some copies of the plan of operations for the landfill expansion to Jesse at Riverview Construction.  He is trying to get an itemized cost breakdown for a full cell or a half cell.  We have not heard back from them yet.  A half cell would  be much cheaper and buy us a couple more years.  David is now trying to get the cost breakdown from Oak Ridge Engineering, and should be hearing back from them soon.  
10. Discussion: DNR Notice of Non-Compliance: We got a letter on August 11th from the DNR about things at the landfill that are in violation of the DNR code.  We have been sending tires out to Liberty Tire, so our tire pile is going down.  We are making some headway on the landfill leachate levels.  We are seeing levels drop when we are pumping leachate from the landfill.  We have done some partial capping at the landfill, and are putting some intermediate cover on other areas of the landfill.  We are working on getting the leachate treatment system working, and if it works that will help.  We cannot currently afford to haul more loads nor will the water treatment plant take any more.  It is possible the DNR would try and make us haul more loads.  Terry has been stockpiling daily cover and ensuring that he is covering the worksite adequately at the end of the day.  We have fixed the exterior slopes on the North and West ends.  We have markers out to make sure we do not overfill.  Phase IV is steep, but will tie into the new landfill.  Some of our intermediate cover needs to be seeded.  Condensate lines from the gas lines were impeded but have been fixed.  We extended the hose at our leachate storage tank so the tanker truck leaks into the manhole cover when it flows out the top.  We are out of sequence from our original plan of ops for closing areas of the landfill.  We sent the DNR a new sequence.   
11. Manager’s Report: We have not been getting many loads of cover material.  Jerry Martell possibly has a bunch of contaminated soil that could be sent to the landfill.  David is looking at accepting that soil from Jerry at no cost, because we really need cover material.  We will bring it up at the next meeting.  
12. Set Next Meeting Date: January 19, 2020 4:00 PM 
13. Adjournment: Mark Halveson adjurns meeting at 5:32

Cc:  Shelley Bohl, County Clerk (press), Solid Waste Committee, Martin Herrick, WDNR, Benjamin Peotter PE, Ayres Associates, Erik Lietz PE, Oakridge Engineering, Randy Weinkauf, Riverview Construction, Jerry Martell, Modern Disposal Systems

Please note:  A quorum of the Monroe County Board or other committees may be present at this meeting.  No business of the County Board or other committees will be conducted at this meeting.  Only the business noted above. Anyone wishing to be mailed an agenda, please contact the Solid Waste Department to be added to the list. This agenda is posted both at the Solid Waste Department and online at http://www.co.monroe.wi.us/committees/solid-waste-management-committee/



Larry Wopat • Assistant Manager • 				larry.wopat@co.monroe.wi.us		
David Heser • Manager • 					david.heser@co.monroe.wi.us
website: http://www.co.monroe.wi.us/departments/solid-waste/
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